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PELENNA COMMUNITY COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED PELENNA
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 3rd November 2014 at Pontrhydyfen Community Centre at 7.00 p.m.

1
Present:
  Meeting Chairperson: Cllr M I Jones


           Councillors: Mrs D Evans, Mrs J Evans, C Harffy,
                                                   R Jenkins, P Lewis.        

           In attendance: Clerk: D S Mackerras

                                    Neath Port Talbot CBC Member: Cllr M Ellis
           Apologies: Accepted from Cllrs. Mrs G Adams,
                                                              Mrs. L Hawkes, Mrs. T Leslie.                                         
……………………..…………................................................................
2 Declarations of Interest

         Nothing declared 
3 Minutes of the previous meetings
        Resolved: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 
               6th October 2014 were confirmed as a true record. 
4 Matters arising
None recorded.  
5 County Borough Council Member’s report
Cllr. Martin Ellis presented his report on local issues and dealt with all queries arising. It was further reported that Cllr. R Jenkins and Cllr. Mrs D Evans mustered good support for the consultation meeting with residents which was held on 17th October in relation to Llys Penrhys. 
6 Planning Applications
No application was presented for consideration. However it was reported that a further Windfarm development will shortly be presented north of Bryn village. The application number will be P2014/0825 and the Clerk will ask for details of this significant application to be sent to Pelenna when available, despite it lying outside the Community Boundary.    

7 Correspondence

a      NPTCBC Community Safety News – Autumn Edition

        Noted. Will be sent to all Members.

b      NPTCBC – Hackney carriage Bylaws – now agreed with WG.

        Noted.

c      NPTCBC – Business Bulletin – October 2014.

        Noted.

d      Business News, Wales – WG Advice and Support for  

        Business.

        Noted.
e      Vattenfall – newsletter – next step for the Community Fund.
        Noted.

f       NPTCBC – CBC/Town.Community Councils Liaison forum –

        date 08/12/2014.

        Noted.

g      SLCC powerpoint presentation – Fraud awareness.

        Copy to be sent to all members of Finance committee.

h      NPTCBC – Consultation on Grants to Community Council for

        Rights of Way work.

        Consultation response – PCC unable to continue footpaths

        Work without grant support from NPTCBC.

i       Llangollen festival 2015 – Report on event.

        Noted.           
  8       Reports

     Community maintenance report

          Clearance work at the ‘slip’ footpath has been carried out by

          CMO.
          The gate has been replaced at Dan y Coed play area. 
          Playgrounds

          The ‘Play Heroes’ group from Tonmawr Primary School will

          shortly be sending their list of suggested playground rules for

          the Dan y Coed playground.           
          Proposed School closures

          School Governors work opposing the closure of both Tonmawr
          and Pontrhydyfen Primary schools continues. Parents and
          Community Action groups also continue with the fight against

          these proposed closures with tremendous enthusiasm and

          commitment.
          The consultation period has been confirmed as 10th November

          and 16th January.

          PCC was represented by a number of Members at the

          Community Impact study meeting arranged between Paul

          Hinder of NPTCBC and Community representatives, and a

          strong case on the importance of Tonmawr PS to the

          Community was put by all Community representatives. The

          corresponding meeting for Pontrhydyfen was confined to Paul

          Hinder, Pontrhydyfen Headteacher and the Chair of Governors  
          It was reported that PCC has made its case by letter to Peter

          Hain MP, the relevant AM’s and the Welsh Government.
          Members requested that the Council should also make their

          case to retain both schools by letter to Christine Rees, the

          prospective labour candidate for Neath.

          Clerk’s report

          Attendance: All Members compliant 

          Finance: External Audit now complete – as reported earlier

          there are no issues. The conclusion of the audit will be

          published on Community notice boards. The Audit fee is £350

          plus VAT.

          It was reported that the Wales Audit office will be closed with

          financial reserves being distributed to former clients. Each
          Community and Town Council will receive £30 as a one off
          payment.  

          As available funds continue to be tight a monthly report
          comparing Actual and Budget Expenditure and Income
          for the year to October 2014 was considered by Members. The
          report showed Income was £1,489 below budget mainly
          because the Council has not received Cemetery and Grant
          Income as expected.
          Expenditure was £5,975 better than expected mainly because
          grants to the Community Centres have yet to be paid, and no
          cemetery costs have yet been incurred. There was also a

          saving on Clerk’s salary as an increase connected to cemetery

          management has yet to be awarded.          
          Account Balances as at 2nd November 2014 :
          Community Council Account – Cheque book     £7,070.18Cr.
          Community Council Instant Access Account      £1,381.65Cr.
          Communities First Account – Cheque book        £  100.00Cr.
          Swansea Building Society                                    £   23.34Cr.

          Total balances at 2nd November 2014 £8,575.17
          Lloyds Bank: Payments YTD  £27,513
                               Receipts YTD    £22,477 

          Macpelah cemetery

          A meeting was held today between the cemetery committee

          and the solicitor acting for PCC. The draft agreement updated

          by Macpelah Trustees solicitor was reviewed. There was

          substantial agreement on the contract relating to the transfer of

          ownership, and Macpelah Trustees support during the year

          following transfer of ownership, and also on the conveyance

          document. 

          However PCC is unable to agree to the requests made by

          Macpelah Trustees that they continue to influence cemetery
          rules following transfer of ownership, and further, that the
          Trustees would be able to further ammend rules into the

          future.

          Macpelah Trustees were given to 31st December to amend

          their demands in relation to future cemetery rules otherwise

          PCC will withdraw from negotiations. 

          Resolved: that the decision in relation to withdrawing from

          negotiations on 31st December was ratified by full Council.      

          Pelenna Community Council Website:
          Welsh Government funding has been extended to 31st

               December 2014. A specimen website has been provided by

          the Company, Vision ICT, which has good experience of

          working with Community and Parish Councils. The Community

          newsletter committee will consider appropriate content for the

          website.
          Chair report: 

           There was no Chair report due to sickness.
  9        Charter agreement
         NPTCBC has informed the Clerk that the Charter Agreement

         is based on the Welsh Local Government Association model,

         and will be an evolving document. It will be used as a

         reference point for guidance only. The agreement was

         accepted by PCC in its present form on this understanding.

         Members were keen to emphasise that services devolved to

         the Community Council must be supported by appropriate

         funding.              
  10     Health & Safety
        Nothing to report.

    11      Payment of Accounts
            Wages and Salaries at resolved Council rates

            Inland Revenue – Oct 2014  – Employees contribution            107.88                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                             Employer NI Contribution           11.80

            Pensions – Oct 2014 – Employees contribution                          72.71                

                                                 Employers premium                               320.60

            Vodafone – October                                                                     40.83

            The Clerk – September Travel expenses                                    124.75

            Staples                                                                                           13.53

            Tonmawr & Skewen Ladies Choir                                               25.00

            Recent receipts have been: Tonmawr SPO Rent £150.00 and a VAT

            refund of £394.01.

12        Date of next meeting

      The next meeting will take place on Monday 1st December
      2014. The meeting will once again be held at Pontrhydyfen
      Community Centre to order to redress the balance of recent

      meetings.
      This meeting will be preceded by a PACT meeting at 6:30pm
      There being no further business the meeting was closed.
           Chair …………………………………………
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